RICHARD GALLEN & COMPANY, INC.
260 FIFTH AVENUE
NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10001

(212) BE9-9624

July 19, 1993

Harold Weisberg
7627 0l1d Receiver Road
Frederick, MD 21702

Dear Harold:

The edited manuscript of Never Again is enclosed. If the editor has
deleted material that you find not to be redundant and that you consider
essential to the text, please indicate with stet in the margin that

a particular passage should be let to stand as originally writtem. You
may perhaps want David Wrone to look at the manuscript as well.

Three questions:

The book has no chapter 10, because, I think, at some point the
chapters were renumbered. So 11 should be 10, 12 should be 11,
and so on. Is that correct?

At the bottom of page 2 in chapter 2 is a reference to a desk
memo, which needs to be inserted into the text. Do you have it?

Chapter 24 requires photos throughout. Will you have them sent
to us?

When you have finished with the manuscript please send it back to us

and we will have it copyedited. The copy editor will make sure that

the transitions over deleted material are smooth and that the text reads
clearly.

Richard, who has returned from Alaska, says that he plans to publish
Never Again independently as a Richard Gallen & Company book through
Publishers Group West.

Too, he congratulates you and Lil on the honorary degrees you will be
receiving from Hood next month. As do I.

Sincerely,

At

Peter Skutches



